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STATE OF CALIFORNIA - HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES AGENCY GRAY DAVIS, Governor 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES 
744 P Street, Sacramento, CA 95814 

January 7, 2003 

ALL COUNTY LETTER NO. 02-79 

TO:   ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS 
   ALL COUNTY BOARDS OF SUPERVISORS 
   ALL COUNTY CAPIT LIAISONS 

SUBJECT:  REVISED CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION, INTERVENTION AND 
   TREATMENT (CAPIT) FUNDING PROCESS 

REFERENCE: WELFARE AND INSTITUTIONS CODE SECTIONS 18953.5, 18953.7, 18962, 18963 
AND COUNTY FISCAL LETTERS (CFL) NO. 02/03-35 AND NO. 02/03-31 

The purpose of this All County Letter is to confirm with the counties the new funding process  
for the CAPIT program. The goal for the change is to reduce the CAPIT administrative 
workload for both the counties and the California Department of Social Services (CDSS). 

Historically, counties have entered into a grant with CDSS to receive CAPIT funds.  
Effective July 1, 2002, the existing CAPIT grant process has been eliminated and counties  will 
not be required to enter into a grant with CDSS to receive CAPIT funds.  A revised CAPIT 
funding process has been established under which the County Financial Analysis Bureau 
allocated the CAPIT funds via CFL No. 02/03-35. Counties were instructed how to claim CAPIT 
expenditures quarterly on the County Expense Claim in CFL No. 02/03-31. 

Each of the 58 counties must have a three-year plan approved by the Children and Family 
Services Division in order to be eligible to claim these funds. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact your Office of Child Abuse 
Prevention consultant. The county consultant’s contact list is enclosed. 

Sincerely, 

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY SYLVIA PIZZINI 

SYLVIA PIZZINI 
Deputy Director 
Children and Family Services Division 

Enclosure 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

OFFICE OF CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION (OCAP)
COUNTY CONSULTANTS 

January 2003 

Alameda 
Contra Costa 

Imperial 
Marin 
Napa 

Orange
Riverside 

San Bernardino 
San Joaquin

Sonoma 
Stanislaus 

Alpine 
Amador 

Calaveras 
Los Angeles

Tuolumne 

Butte 
Lassen 

Monterey 
Placer 

San Diego 
San Francisco 
Santa Barbara 

Santa Cruz 
Shasta 
Yuba 

El Dorado 
Kings
Lake 

Madera 
Mariposa 

Mendocino 
Merced 
Mono 

Nevada 
Sierra 
Sutter 
Tulare 

Del Norte 
Fresno 

Humboldt 
Kern 

Sacramento 
San Benito 
San Mateo 
Santa Clara 

Solano 
Yolo 

Colusa 
Glenn 
Inyo 

Modoc 
Plumas 

San Luis Obispo
Siskiyou
Tehama 
Trinity

Ventura 

Dixie Ferguson 

(916) 445-2903 

dixie.ferguson@dss.ca.gov 

Alyson Kohl 

(916) 445-2877 

alyson.kohl@dss.ca.gov 

Maryanne Miller 

(916) 445-0455 

maryanne.miller@dss.ca.gov 

Ernie Lynch 

916) 445-0460 

ernest.lynch@dss.ca.gov 

Ernie Villalobos 

(916) 445-0384 

ernie.villalobos@dss.ca.gov 

Mark Wong 

(916) 322-8345 

mark.wong2@dss.ca.gov 

OCAP: (916)  445-2771 
FAX: (916) 323-8103 
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